LAUC-B Affiliated Libraries Fall Assembly

November 2, 2005

Goldberg Room, Boalt Hall

In attendance: Maryly Snow (Architecture Visual Resources Library); Matti Sodergren (intern) (Doe Library); Waverly Lowell, Dayna Holz (Environmental Design Archives); John Berry, Lily Castillo-Speed, Bonnie Knight (intern) (Ethnic Studies Library); Susan Garbarino (Giannini Foundation for Agricultural Economics); Ron Heckart, Nick Robinson (Institute of Governmental Studies); Terry Huwe (Institute of Industrial Relations); John Gallwey, Seyem Petrites and Rita Evans (Institute of Transportation Studies); Alice Youmans, Chris Tarr, Marci Hoffman, Kathleen Vanden Heuvel, Shannon Supple, Linda McLane, Bill Benemann, MarleneHarmon, Barbara Bohl, Lucia Diamond (Law Library); Paul Atwood, Linda Vida (Water Resources Center Archives)

The meeting was called to order by Committee on Affiliated Libraries Affairs Chair Rita Evans.

I. Committee Reports

· Committee reports were compiled and handouts distributed. Reports will be posted to the Affiliated Libraries website.

· TALAG (The Affiliated Libraries Administrative Group) Chair Linda Vida reported on Affiliated representation on LAUC-B and Library committees, revised language for descriptions of Melvyl and Pathfinder, TALAG’s meeting with Chancellor Birgeneau and their discussion of the prospective Integrated Library System, discussions with the Library Preservation Office on disaster preparedness, and a meeting with CAPA to discuss the review process for Affiliated librarians. TALAG minutes are available via http://www.lib.berkeley.edu/Staff/talag/. TALAG will continue to meet on a monthly basis. Linda thanked the TALAG membership for their cooperative efforts.

· LAUC-B Chair Lily Castillo-Speed reported on the Executive Committee’s discussion of goals and issues for 2005-06. ExComm is focusing on three areas:

· Diversity

· What is a professional?

· Communication/building bridges

LAUC-B has requested supplemental professional development funding of $75 per librarian to offset the increasing expense of professional travel.

LAUC-B will sponsor a conference in Spring 2007.

II.  Program – Laine Farley, Director, Digital Library Services, California Digital Library

Presentation slides are available at: http://www.lib.berkeley.edu/LAUC/cala/farley_110205.ppt
Laine Farley presented an overview of CDL products and services, including:

· Bibliographic services

· Publishing services

· Digital library services

· Public content

· Preservation services

CDL wants to partner with individual libraries to:

· Digitally reformat selected materials, publish them to the web, and integrate them into one or more larger collections

· Enable faculty to publish papers, monographs, journals to the web

· Selectively capture, organize, and manage web-based materials

Affiliated librarians are already active in each of these areas, and expressed a keen interest in pursuing further opportunities to partner with CDL.

Respectfully submitted,

Nick Robinson

